
1,,.,.. •, ~ 

, 
., ... --:
1 

2350 Broadho\low Road 	 I 
Ollf DIIPOl<T CIRO£ If# 
sum:,io 	 Farmtn11dale, NY 11735·1021 
w.sffl!IGTOH DC 20CIJ6.IUO 

Dear Dr. Bryer: 

WWW.MCH.HCHE.tllUI 	 On behalf of the Commission on Collegiate Nursing Education (CCNE), I am pleased to 
CCHE•ACOl£Dlm10N 	 adY1se you that the CCNE Board of Commissioners acted at Its meetln9 on October 19· 

22, 2015, to grant actlffltatlon to the baccalaureate de9ree prosrun In nurstna at 
Farmingdale State College for 5 years, extending to Deocember 31, 2020. The 
accreditation action Is effective as of February 18, 2015, which Is the first day of the 
pro1ram's recent CCNE on·slte evaluation. You should plan for the next on-site 
evaluation to take place In the spring of 2020. 

At Its meeting, the Board determined thanhe program met all four accreditation 
standards. The Board additionally determined that there are no compliance concerns 
w!th respect to the key elements. 

A capy of the accredltatlon team report that was sent tCJ you earUer, alons w!th the 
program's response to it, Is belnv transmitted to the Institution's chief executive 
officer as the Commlssfcn's official report to Farmingdale State College. We hope that 
both the results of the self·study process and the team report will be useful to the 
continued growth and development of the _nursing program. A certificate of 
accreditation ls enclos~. 

In accordance with CCNE policy, If a program or Institution elects to ma'ke III public: 
disclosure of a program's accreditation status with CCNE, the program or Institution 
must disclose that status accurately. The program or Institution disclosing the 
Information must identify the nwsing program and Its afttllatlon with CCNE. This 
statement must Include either the accredltln9 agency's full name, address, and 
telephone number or the accrediting asency's full name and address of the website 
home page, which Identifies CCNE's address and telephone number. For more 
informatiOll on CCNE's disclosure policy and to access the statements that CCNE has 
approved for use, 11s well as Information on use of the CCNE accreditation seal, please 
visit http://www.aacn.nche.edu/ccne-accredltatlon/seal·pollcy/baccalal!ceate· 
. raduate. Ple<Ue ensure that the institution's website and other materials are updated

re I this ua e as a ro r1ate. 

· s required for all accredited programs, a Continuous Improvement Progress Report 
'~; ,-.~, . ) must be submitted at the mld•polnt of the accreditation term. Please note U,at 
.·,;,.;1 , · . . ~-~~-~!ili;l~-00.t·~e[ll.onJtf.at!!-P!e Dm<lr!IJll'S compliance with the CCNE 

·:,tf~ , ~ri! a'·i} . .i;;;-.:j\f~ii..-~~-·~ar·, ··eri · · ·· fii'i".'t'tt f · 1 b 1 1 
{f~~(f:"''''~~8fflt;tf~'lf~terili~ilil_~t~ij!f.~~.c:fet":i~~e ~d~ln~:~~~; As a 

':\i?a'P.Pf.--~1t!l~ftli\ijj'jf~t~t.hli.'.C.~~submlsston deadline, Informing the 
program of the specific st111'!~fd~-to,,~US"ed and providing guidance for the 
preparation of the re~i1,lifd~:~pi'i"e for submlttfn1 the ClPR to CCNE Is June 1, 
2018. The Report R.:~~~!ilifiLttee, and then the Board of C~mmlssloners, w111 review 
the CIPR. For ITIQ(e:1(1(~®~\latr·about CIPRs and the report rmew process, please refer 
to the CCl-l_~~c~~t~ff~.-­

November 19, 2015 

Jennifer Bryer, PhD, RN,CttE 
COLL.£Gl4TE HURSIHG Chalrpenon 
EDUCATION Department of Nunlng 

Fannlngdale State College 
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As a reminder, programs are expected to continue to comRlY with the current CCNE 
standards and procedures throughout the period of accreditation. These documents are 
available at http: f fwww,aacn.nche.edu/ccne·accredltatlonfstandards·procedures­
resources/baccalaureate-graduate. This Includes adv!slna CCNE In the event of a 
substantive change affecting the nursing program. Substantive change notifications 
must be submitted to CCNE oo earlier than 90 days prior to Implementation or 
occvrrence of the change, but no later than 90 days after implementation or 
occurrence of the change. These reporting requirements are discussed further In the 
CCNE procedures. 

Thank you for your participation In the CCNE accreditation process and your 
commitment to quality nurstn9 education. The Commissioners join me tn expressing our 
very best wishes as you continue to promote excellence In nursing education. 

Judith F. Karshmer, PhD, PMHCNS·BC, FAAN 
Chair, Bo<1rd of Commissioners 

cc: 	 President W. Hubert Keen 
CCNE Board of Commtssloners 
CCNE Accreditation Review Committee 
CCNE Evaluation Team 



 

December 22, 2020 
 
 
Lori Goodstone, DHEd, RN 
Chairperson 
Department of Nursing 
Farmingdale State College 
2350 Broadhollow Road 
Gleeson Hall Room 204T 
Farmingdale, NY 11735 
 
Dear Dr. Goodstone, 
 
On October 7, 2020, you were notified that the CCNE Board of Commissioners acted to 
adjust the accreditation expiration date of your baccalaureate degree program in 
nursing that was originally scheduled to host a CCNE accreditation evaluation in Spring 
2020. That evaluation was postponed by CCNE due to the COVID-19 pandemic. This 
correspondence confirms that the expiration date of the accreditation term of your 
institution’s baccalaureate degree program in nursing was adjusted by the CCNE Board 
of Commissioners at its September 22-25, 2020 meeting. Specifically, the Board 
adjusted the expiration date of December 31, 2020 so that it is now December 31, 
2021. Such action is intended to help protect students enrolled in the program in light 
of the fact that the CCNE evaluation was postponed from Spring 2020 to Spring 2021 as 
a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. The Board’s decision-making meeting regarding the 
program’s accreditation evaluation will be held in Fall 2021, prior to the adjusted 
accreditation term expiration date. 
 
CCNE will ensure that its records and website listing of accredited programs are 
updated to reflect this adjustment. CCNE invites you to share this information with any 
constituents or stakeholders who may have an immediate need for this information 
(e.g., students applying for internships, scholarships, or financial assistance). 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Mary Jane S. Hanson, PhD, CRNP, CNS, FNP-BC, ACNS-BC, FAAN, FAANP 
Chair, Board of Commissioners  
 
cc:  President John S. Nader 
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